GWERNYFED COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 3RD APRIL
AT 7.30PM IN ST PETERS CHURCH HALL,GLASBURY
Present:
         Mr Glenn Smith (Chairman)
                              Mrs K M Griffiths
                              Councillor Geraint Hopkins

                              Mr Ray Jeffries

                              Mr Andrew Jones
                              Mr Haydn Jones

                              Mr Keith Newell

                              Mr Derek Price

In Attendance:     Mr Michael Hutchings (Clerk)

N

                                                                                                                            ACTION

     1) Opening comments & Declarations of Interest

Mr Glenn Smith took the Chair and welcomed everyone to the 
     meeting 
2) To Receive Apologies for Absence 

     Apologies for absence were received from Cheryl Lloyd and Eric 

     Hoole
3)
Minutes of the last meeting 

The Minutes of the meeting held on 6th  March were approved 
     4) Matters Arising
              Minute 9

              RJ reported that the problem of on street parking adjacent to 

             The Harp was less severe now that the owner of the land opposite 
              had agreed to allow his land to be used for parking.

               MH reported that he had now heard from Ian Davies (PCC’s 

               Enforcement  Officer) who had informed him that as the site  

               was so small only 1 caravan could use the site at a time and then 

               only for a limited period. The same applied to the tents. No planning 

               application had been made. However, in discussion it was felt that 

               the Camping & Caravanning Club enjoyed certain exemptions when 

               it came to planning regulations.   

     5) Planning Matters 
(i) Becksfoot,Glasbury -  erection of stables,tack room,
          storage etc
           It was noted that this application was to be determined by PCC’s 

           Planning Committee on 17th April

(ii) Railway Line Nursery,Three Cocks – proposed erection of 

          two poly canopies
                        There were no objections to this proposal
       6) Powys Local Development Plan 2011 2016- preferred strategy 
           Although specific sites were referred to in the plan  these had not been 

           considered by the planners and it was expected that many of them would 

           fall by the wayside.It was noted that part of the Gwernyfed School 

           campus had been earmarked for development even though it had been 

           rejected as a possible location for a new primary schools on the grounds 

           that it lay in a flood plain and was currently used as playing fields.!

7) PCC – Primary Schools Modernization programme – consultation

      exercise 
      It was felt that the phased nature of the current proposal was very 

      damaging to the children’s future education as those schools which had 

      been earmarked for closure would suffer from “blight” as existing staff 

      began to seek alternative employment and parents began to   

      seek suitable alternatives for their children.This had already manifested 

      itself at Glasbury where the school was for the first time ever forecasting 

      a loss of £18,000.Ffynnon Gynydd school has already announced its           
      intention to close and Clyro School is currently full. Work on the 

      proposed new schools at Hay and Talgarth would not start until 2014

      at the earliest. AJ stressed the importance of having a primary school

      within The community and felt that the Area Project Board hadn’t given 

      proper consideration to siting a new primary school on the existing 

      Gwernyfed School campus.Bearing in mind the proximity of Clyro to 

      Hay doubts were expressed as to whether it was sensible to spend £1.5M

      on refurbishing the existing building when the existing pupils could 

      easily transfer to Hay when the new school  was built. In any event it 

      was felt that a 4 school solution rather than the presently envisaged 5 
      would be more appropriate and if the new school currently earmarked for 
      Talgarth were to be built on the existing Gwernyfed school campus costs

      would be  reduced and travel times minimised.MH was asked to draft 

      a suitable letter for submission to the Area Project Board.                               MH          

8)  Literature and Information Received 

(i)    One Voice Wales – Membership Renewal
         It was agreed to renew the Council’s membership at a cost of £112
(ii) Independent remuneration panel for Wales review of payments 

to Community Councillors
MH was asked to advise the panel that none of the Gwernyfed Councillors received any remuneration for the their work                  MH
              (iii)    Dyfed Powys Police – Neighbourhood Policing Report
                          Noted 

  9)  Financial Matters

       The Clerks fees and expenses for March amounting to £159.12
       (incl VAT) were approved
       MH reported that as a result of new guidance from HMRC his remuneration 

       would in future be subject to PAYE and that he would make the necessary 

       arrangements with PAVO

         A request had been received from St Peters Church for a 75%                   
         contribution towards the cost of the electricity and insurance for the 

         Church Hall amounting to £537.52.It was agreed to make a grant of 

         this sum.    

10)  County Councillor’s Report
             Nothing that hadn’t already been covered
11) AOB 
Whilst there was a Notice Board in Velindre it was felt that it would be 

a good idea to have something similar in Glasbury (possibly on the wall 
of the garage) and GS undertook to look into the cost                                   GS
It was noted that neither GS nor KG would be standing in the 

forthcoming elections

AJ welcomed the improved footpath signage and the provision 

of steps where appropriate. The new signage had been based on the

            “definitve maps” held by PCC

              It was noted that a number of roads had been “scraped” but were still

              awaiting resurfacing. GH confirmed that the resurfacing would be done              

              shortly. 

 AJ reminded MH that the Minutes needed to be circulated at least 

 7 days in advance of the following meeting. 
           10)     Date of next meeting
                     Tuesday 1st May at 7.30pm in Velindre Village Hall

